Jefferson County 4-H Council Meeting Minutes for March 6, 2017
**Attendance:  Laura Kitchen, Treasurer;  Laurie Hampton, Paws-N-Claws;  Tanya Barnett, 4-H Coordinator;  Danell & Aric Mackey, Discovery Club;  Lisa Van Horn, Meg Amos, Wild Clovers;  Linda Gately, Cedartree Performers;  Karley Caseber, Laura Nathan, Silver Spurs;  Chris Franson, County Mountys & P-N-C;  Mandy & Brenna Kitchen, Michelle Christiansen, Clover Cut Riders;  

River Kicler, KYG;  Katie & Lori Bailey, KYG & P-N-C

**Tanya called the meeting to order at 6:40pm  **US Flag Salute and 4-H Pledge

**Went around the room and introduced ourselves.  Attendance is by sign-in.

**M/S/C to accept the Feb. 13th Council meeting minutes as presented

**After discussion of tonight’s Treasurer’s Report, in which everything balances and the total of everything is $30, 868.68, and all questions have been answered “this report will be placed on file for audit”.

**Handout:  “Jefferson County 4-H Council Requests & Reimbursements for 4-H Club/Group or Project Expenses” is now to be used by all 4-H clubs/groups that have their money in Council’s Treasury.

**Handouts:  “Jeff. Co. 4-H Council Promotion/Fundraising Log” and “Jeff. Co. 4-H Council Merit-Based, Small Grants APPLICATION FORM”.  M/S/C to accept the “Merit-Based Application Form”.  The “Log” ‘s use has been in place since Sept., 2016.  These grants will come out of Council’s “Funding for Health” and may now be applied for.  Please note the two application deadlines this year.  Use the “Log” to report applicant’s activities qualifying them to apply for grants.

**Spring  Public Presentation Schedule:  March 18th, 10am to 2pm – most Presentation time slots are filled.  Some slots are still open 3/25 at the Chimacum Grange during Feather Palooza.  4-Hers may possibly also be able to present 4/27 at Quilcene’s “Show us your work”, but only if there is a strong interest from 4-H and if sign-up is timely/ASAP.   Handout:  Public Presentation Packet.  4-Hers presenting at one of the Spring opportunities and then again at County Fair will earn extra premium points.
**L Hampton touched on Fair Funding – 2 handouts available.  Letter writing is still encouraged. (4-Hers who do write should record doing so on the “4-H Promotion” page of their 4-H Permanent Record Book).  She also passed around the sign-up sheet for jobs at the 3/18 Jeff. Co. Fair Assoc. Community Garage Sale, which is a SIK opportunity for 4-H as well as a chance for 4-H to support our Jeff. Co. Fair.

**Danell & Aric reported that the 3/25 Feather Palooza is FULL!  Attendees are coming from all over WA as well as OR and Idaho.  Doing reservations online for workshops has proven very successful.  They would love HELP!! – both 3/25 at the event (at the Chimacum Grange) and 3/19 at the PT Food CoOp where they will hand out flyers.  Please contact them if you would like to help.  Chicken Champions 4-H Club will be accepting the donation of eggs for the food banks on 3/25 during Feather Palooza.
**Reminder to graduating high school Seniors:  (Handouts) WA State 4-H Scholarship applications are due March 15th and applications for the Jeff. Co. 4-H Council Scholarship are due April 1st.

**After discussion, M/S/C to leave our current Jeff. Co. 4-H Power Point (Public Presentation) Guidelines as they are and maybe work on them after our Spring Public Presentation dates.

**River Kicler and Katie & Lori Bailey reported on their recent KYG (WA State 4-H Know Your Government) Conference in Olympia, and thanked Council for their financial support.  Two other Jeff. Co. 4-Hers and Marianne Walters were also part of our 2017 Jeff. Co. KYG delegation.   Approx. 230 teens came together in Feb. for this year’s topic of our Judicial System.  Katie played the role of a reporter and River played the role of a defendant – all exploring 4 different actual WA State murder trials.  Katie shared copies of the write-up she did in her Reporter role.  KYG is open to all teens, in a 4-H club or not, and can provide course credit.  (Would be so nice to have a Jeff. Co. 4-H Teen Leadership Club that could focus on WA 4-H’s  KYG, Teen Rally and Teen Conference, as well as National 4-H Teen events and activities.)

**Our upcoming 4-H Leaders’ Retreat with Kitsap and Clallam counties will be April 22nd at the United Methodist Church in Hadlock.  If you have not already responded online as to what you would like to see as the focus of the retreat, please indicate your focus preferences on the clipboard tonight.

**Discussion:  Should we allow live  animals to be used in Public Presentations or follow the WA State 4-H Guidelines and not allow live animals in Public Presentations?  Should we allow live animals in the 4-H Bldg. for 4-H in Action or have the animals used in 4-H in Action, but in their respective Fair areas? 

**Tanya has been busy working on the 4-H part of the 2017 Jeff. Co. Fair Premium Book.  All 4-H Prem. Book department changes & additions must come in to her NOW.  Everyone is asked to take a look especially at Dept. B (our 4-H “open” classes).  She would like to add to this dept. what our 4-Hers would like to enter.   Hopefully will give us more entries which will help fill up our 4-H Bldg at Fair and will give 4-Hers bigger Premium Checks.

**Jeff. Co. 4-H has been invited to be part of the April 1st opening day “animal parade” at the PT Farmers’ Market.  All small animals are welcomed other than dogs.  If you would like to do this, please contact Tanya ASAP.

**If you did not do so tonight, please bring your 4-H Project’s Add Sheets to L Hampton at our next Council meeting (March 27th) so our ADD SHEET Binder can be brought up to date.

**Handout: “ Jefferson County 4-H Year-End Award Requirements”.  Tabled:  Discussion of changes/additions to the “Youth Year-End Pins” section, noting that if Service-In-Kind is to be added that it must be very specific.

**Silver Spurs will hold a fundraiser car wash at PT Les Schwab Sat., March 11th from 10am to 2pm.
Meeting adjourned at 8pm





Submitted by L Hampton
